
Now the body is not made up of one part but of 

manyé.God has arranged the parts in the body, every one 

of the, just as he wanted them to be.  If they were all one 

part, where would the body be?  As it is, there are many 

parts but one bodyéNow you are the body of Christ, and 

each one of you is part of it.  1 Cor. 12:14,18,19-20) 

 

Here is the lesson!  Christôs Church is one body 

that meets in many different locations; being one, we sup-

ply what we can to other parts of the body to strengthen 

them.  Hereôs how it works. 

Hudson had a youth director and both junior high 

and senior high mission trips booked.  They had extra 

spaces they couldnôt fill.  We had kids but no trip planned. 

Hudson shared their leadership and resources and we filled 

their spaces.  We need each other. 

We have a church building, leadership and pro-

gram resources.  Victory had kids and some teen volun-

teers we needed.  We need each other.  Together as 

Christôs Church, with various gifts and resources we ac-

complish the Great Commission; one complementing what 

is missing in the other and being the Body of Christ. 

God was working in our midst and I look forward 

to see what God will teach us in August!  How about you? 

 

In His Grip, 

  

  Art Helin  
 

 

 

The Pastorôs Pen 
Dear Friends and Church Family, 

While we didnôt have a July newsletter, God was 

still working in our midst and I trust that He used a couple 

of significant events to transform lives. 

The first event was the combined youth mission 

trip with Hudson Presbyterian Church.  For the past sev-

eral months our teens have joined together with the Hud-

son youth for different events and activities.  Some strong 

bonds of friendship have been established and it is my 

hope and the hope of my friend Rob Sparr, pastor of HPC, 

that these will continue to grow stronger and that personal 

faith will grow as well. 

The trip to New Orleans was a link in helping the 

kids learn a little more about the importance of mission 

and how Christôs Church goes about fulfilling the Great 

Commission.   You will have an opportunity to learn more 

about the experience on August 12th as the teens will be 

taking an active role in worship that day and reporting on 

their experience. 

The second event was our annual Vacation Bible 

School.  There were some differences in format and style 

this year over previous years.  But from where I sit there 

seemed to be other more important changes.  First, we had 

greater involvement with Victory Baptist.  About ten to 

twelve children attended from their ministry.  As Pastor 

Tony Minor and I talked throughout the week, he indi-

cated that he would like to be more involved next year 

with volunteers and financial support from Victory, and 

hopefully more children, too. 

As I was thinking and writing about these events I 

realized that there is a common strand that ties them to-

gether.  These two activities reflect the Church as the 

Body of Christ.  Listen to these words of the Apostle Paul, 
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 It has been a busy but fun summer so far.  As you may know, we moved within Shaker Heights from a rental to a 

1915 home in early June.  Please do swing by when you are 'up north'.   We had the pleasure of seeing God's beautiful crea-

tion in the states of Virginia and Michigan in the last weeks of June.  There's nothing more rejuvenating than spending an 

hour at the shore of Lake Michigan and experiencing the grandeur of God's design. 

 Back at home my kids were counting the days until VBS.  Thanks to all leaders and planners for making this year's 

rendition another success.  Working with kids and teaching them new songs is something I particularly enjoy doing.  And 

music is of course a wonderful vehicle to transport God's message right into their lives and minds.  If you haven't volun-

teered yet for VBS, please consider doing so next year.  Walt Disney was right when he said: "The greatest resource on this 

earth is the minds of our children." 

 One last 'thank you' to our vibrant, ever-energetic youth group. You guys rock!  Thanks for backing me up with the 

signs during the songs, technical issues,  helping with food and drinks, escorting the groups around, the cream pie in my 

face (ALL 3 OF THEM!!!)... 

 Please join us for worship in the month of August as we will hear the gifts of a vocal quartet on August 5; the 

Youth Group will lead in worship on August 12 and a new organist will be introduced on August 19. 

        - Zeger Verhage 

                New Address: 865 Coventry Rd.   Shaker Heights, OH  44120     

For preteen, barely teen girls ages 8 to 14 

At Northfield Presbyterian Church  
 

Friday, August 24th  7 p.m. until 8:00 a.m. Saturday, August 25th  
 

What is it???  A chance to fellowship with other girls your age, bible study, crafts, cooking and movie time  

What is included?  Snack, craft, devotion, movie, sleep, breakfast  

What should I bring? Change of clothes for the next day, Bible if you have one, Sleeping bag, Pillow, Pajamas, (Anything 

you need to sleep with)  

Questions?  Call Jan Helin at 330-468-0818 or Patti Maholm at 330-554-9197 or email pattimaholm@gmail.com  
 

 

Please RSVP to the church office (330-467-4137 or npc7755@roadrunner.com)  by Sunday, August 19th  

Invite a FRIEND!  

From the Music Directoré  Mid-Summer Update  

Girlõs lockin 

mailto:pattimaholm@gmail.com


The early elementary Sunday 

School class worked all year on a 

ñFriendshipò  quilt.  Each member 

of the class colored a block about 

what friendship means to them.  

They then sewed fabric rectangles to them and we 

sewed them all together. The biggest challenge was 

finding donut fabric for the border (all the fabrics rep-

resented their ñfavorite thingsò and that was one shared 

by all)!  Quilters were Abby Williamson, Claire 

Kremyar, Julia Geshke (pictured) and David Verhage.  

Extra sewing and coordination was done by teachers 

Jan Helin and Ellen Miller.  See the quilt in Rm. 303!

Keith Miller 1-Aug 

Shirley Griffith 2-Aug 

Cherie White 2-Aug 

Keri  Forsythe 3-Aug 

Amber Satola 4-Aug 

Loraine Ellett 5-Aug 

Maribelle Rudin 5-Aug 

Donna Jackson 7-Aug 

Owen Fox 8-Aug 

Lilah Smith  8-Aug 

Pat Spagnola 9-Aug 

Karen Koenig 9-Aug 

Steve Brooks 13-Aug 

Jean Huyck 18-Aug 

Friendship Quilt   Womenõs Association 

We appreciate your keeping up with your pledges during 

the summer months.   

JULY   INCOME:      $ 18,103 

  EXPENSES:    $ 14,610 
 

Mission Spending 2nd Quarter: 

Cru:  David WilliamsïAkron     $  625.00 

The Seed Company:  Galen Johnson - Africa   $  625.00 

Globe Ministries: Bob & Melissa Hill- Scotland $  625.00 

Gospel for Asia:  S.Lakara & B. Munda  - India  $  375.00 

Intervarsity Christian Fellowship: Bob Trube      $  625.00 

Interlink Ministries: Mary Williams - Cleveland $  500.00 

Ligonier Camp 1/2 registration -   $1037.50 

Youth Mission Trip      Total Cost:  $3910.00 

          Funds Raised by Youth:  $2870.00 

             Total spent by church:  $1040.00 

(includes cost of leader - $410.00 - which was covered by 

church) 
 

Congratulations to 2012 NPC Scholarship Recipients:   

Tyler Fenn (Tri -C)  

Sarah Hall (Kent) 

Amber Satola (OSU) 

Kristyn Van Der Meulen (Wittenberg)  

Brandon Van der Meulen (Muskingum).    

Thank you to those who donate to the Scholarship Fund . 

 

**Thank you again to all who contributed to  

the Piano Fund.  We have met our goal  

and further donations are not needed.  We had enough extra 

to purchase a new humidifier for it.** 

Stewardship Report  

NPC Women's Association will have a BUSINESS 

MEETING ONLY on Monday, August 6 at 10:00 a.m. 

in the gathering area.  The purpose of this meeting is to 

plan the Chili Cook-off so please plan to attend with your 

great ideas.  We encourage all women (members and 

friends) to join us. 

 

Regular meetings and Bible study will resume on Sept. 

10th.   

 



   

  

 

 

 

 

VBS thanks...  

 

 

From July 16-20th  we hosted between 50 and 70 children for Vacation Bible School - 

Backstage with the Bible.  They received the Gospel Message and commission to be-

come Fishers of Men.  Thank you to the many who made the week such a success:  
 

Director:   Debbie Brooks   Music:  Zeger Verhage,  

     Kenzie Tartaglione, Gentry Tidwell 

Teaching Teams:   
Cassie Jackson and Amber Satola  

Ellen Miller and Sherry Pomeroy (also for use of Day Care laminator and craft supplies) 

  Gary Anderson and Tim Maholm 

Scott and Michelle Williamson  

Rev. Art and Jan Helin 
 

Greeters and Registrars:  Cheryl Emch, Maribelle Rudin, Cindy Bican, Courtny 

Bican, Carol Kreger 

Escorts:  Elayna Duitman,  Molly Fenn, Deana Williams, Cindy Maxhimer,   

 Tre Dowdell, Kathy Moore, John Bruce, Connor Louis 

Crafts: Stacey Harber, Katie Oravec, Sharon Oliver, Zach Harber 
 

Snack/Friday Food Coordinators:   Chris & Kirk Louis,  Patti Maholm, Ann Luketic, Emily Brooks, Megan Tedor, 

Katie Williamson, Janae Dowdell, Hannah Luketic, DôAndre Hanley     Brownie Baker: Shirley Nowak and on 

Friday: James and Tonya Dowdell, Chris and Patty Fenn, Jan Helin and many of those already listed. 

Audio/Visual/Sound/Photography/Decor:  Keith Miller, Dylan Maholm, Cory Louis, Deana Williams, Tim Maholm, 

Brooks family 

Water Slide & Games:  Steve Brooks, Tyler Fenn, Zack Miller, Cassie Syllaba 

Poster Printing:  the Reville family 

Victory Baptist Church Youth Ministry who transported kids to VBS:  Mr. and Mrs. Johnson,  Pastor Tony Minor 

 

All the families who brought their kids and the kids for being great! 
 

Our apologies to anyone we inadvertently left off the listé in the chaos and wonderment of the week we may have 

missed a few!  Many of the above served in multiple roles.  We couldnôt have done it without you!!!! 

     


